Montauk Manor
Board of Managers

Saturday, June 5th , 2021
Conference Call
9:00am
Present:   Lou Federico, President, Herman Hochberg, Treasurer, Claire Ratusch, Secretary, William Skody, Kathleen Mize, Jerry Simunek, Janice Nessel, General Manager
Absent: Don Kershan

Meeting called to order at 10:15am
President – Lou Federico

Lou Federico asked all the board members to give an update on how they have been coping with COVID and all seem to be OK. 

Motion made to approve Conference Call Board Minutes of April 10th, 2021 was made by Kathleen Mize, and seconded by Herman Hochberg.
VOTE:  PASSED unanimously

Legal

Jerry Simunek reported that there were no legal bills to approve for the month of April
Chart Check 
On Schedule, ongoing maintenance transfers have been made.  The balances in the construction bank savings accounts as of 6/05/2021 is $1,118,174.44 and $29,564.45 in the operating.
Restaurant Update 
Currently the restaurant is open for breakfast and lunch only on Saturday and Sunday, and closed on Wednesday for dinner.  As of July 1st, 2021 the restaurant will be open for breakfast, lunch and dinner 7 days a week.

Condominium Budget 2021/2022 – William Skody
Board reviewed and discussed the details of the proposed Montauk Manor Condominium Budget for year ending June 2202.

Motion to accept new budget with a 1% increase made by Kathleen Mize, seconded by Claire Ratusch.

VOTE:   PASSED unanimously

General Manager’s Report – Janice Nessel

Grounds –Irrigation on the west side wall and west side pots is schedule for June 2021. Outdoor pool opened May 14th, CPR classes complete for staff, power washed upper deck and re-sanded pavers, patio furniture washed and set up.  Rebuilt BBQ’s on westside.   Pavers on westside power washed and re-sanded.  Speed bumps installed for the summer season.  Lights in  lower parking lot repaired.  (wire shorted under pavement) Turned on outside hose bids.  Cleaned and weeded courtyard and westside patios. 

STP –Seasonal maintenance, MSC calibration (flow meters). Changed generator maintenance and service contract to Montauk Mechanical.
Summer Season – Complimentary Yoga begins again on the West Lawn, June 10th , 

Anneris Fashion did a pop-up Memorial Day Weekend, in the Lobby.
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PSEG – Working with PSEG on required voltage upgrades.

Indoor Pool – The indoor pool is currently closed.

Units Sold/In Contract
Unit 329, 1-bedroom, 2 bath, courtyard view, $325,000, scheduled to close June 2021.

Unit 126,  1-bedroom duplex, 2 baths, $225,000, front entrance view, scheduled to close June 2021.

Unit 121, 1 bedroom duplex, 2 baths, facing tennis courts, offer accepted, $345,000, waiting for contract.
Unit 118, 1 bedroom duplex, 1 bath, over service entrance, offer accepted, $220,000 waiting for contact.
Construction/Physical Plant - Don Kershan
Construction Report: Don Kershan 6/05/2021
On 5/19/21,  Nick Ceo, Jimmy Hackett and I met with Angelo of Manda to inspect and assess the work in near completion on the West side.
The scaffolding is down on the West side and the building looks great! The North­ West side of the roof is completed, the dormer rebuild is done as the coping work. New roof shingles were installed. The color of the shingles is slate gray and look great! We are considering painting the dog house dormers gray to match the roof.
Construction on the roof and building will resume in September and will concentrate on the South-west corner and part of the front of the building.
SFA Paving-Stone-Construction completed the paving of Fenwick Road to the guard rail and the street no longer has pot holes.

Future Construction Projects:
Unit 125 windows and outside walls need attention.
Elevators need to be brought to code, require new pistons, mechanics, electrical, etc.
Pillars entering the MM main driveway need replacement.
Stucco walls and decks above the outdoor restaurant patio need repair.
Balconies on all sides of the building should be inspected for possible repairs.
West side walls are cracked and separating from the patios, will look to install new railings.
Repair the indoor pool  ceiling.
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Treasurer’s Report – Herman Hochberg 
Montauk Manor Condominium 

Cash Balances – 6-05-2021
Condo

Operating BNB                           197,736   
Major Construction 
        1,155,0044
STP Operating

          1,180,173
Total


       $ 2,532,952
Rental

Operating BNB

             131,450 

STP- CD Apple Bank
             612.509
Total

                     $   742,959



Rental Report – Jerry Simunek
During the peak times of the COVID-19 pandemic Montauk Manor became a safe haven for

many wise families.  Now that Americans are getting vaccinated and things are beginning to "open up" it seems The Manor is becoming an even more popular destination.  Other than the Memorial Weekend "washout" June is enjoying record reservations.  As long as the weather doesn't throw too many curve balls, this promises to be a great summer season.  Comparative rental income for April and May is as follows:

                            2019 ( PRE - COVID )            2021

	April
	$224,348.87
	$273,166.68
	21.76%

	May
	$336,177.69
	$429,359.12
	27.72%


All members of the Rental Committee have been in touch over the past year in person, by phone, or e-mail.  A partial inspection of the patio furniture was done.  Most homeowners with outdoor space still have the original forest green aluminum tables and sling chairs.  This furniture is of excellent quality and has endured well, but is now worn and in various states of disrepair.  Rental Committee member Nick Ceo contacted the manufacturer and determined that restoring the current sets would be as costly as replacing them.  Rental Committee member Rich Albano has purchased Polywood furniture of the type we have at the pool and recommends it highly.  He has

spoken with the manufacturer and can get a discount for us.  Don and myself prefer the richness of teak, but it requires maintenance which would be at the homeowner's expense. Rental  Committee member Joe Carubba feels homeowners should be given the choice of any of the three.  The Rental Committee hopes to inspect all rental unit outdoor furniture this Fall and contact the owners regarding what they need.  The goal would be to have new furniture in place by Summer 2022.           

New Business 

Next Conference Call Board Meeting is scheduled for August 28th , 2021 

Meeting Adjourned at 12:30pm.
